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Principal’s Report 

This is our last school newsletter of the term and we have just one week to go until the April school holidays. It has been an incredibly 

busy and productive school term. Over the 10 weeks of the term we have had Parent/Teacher welcome meetings, Parent-Teacher     

interviews, Year 6 camp, swimming lessons for Year 2 and 3 students and M1, a movie night, coin war and a cake stall. This term we 

have also begun to use ClassDojo in every classroom, PBS and behaviour tokens, and implemented the new names for our teaching 

blocks and factions. Looking back, it is amazing how much we have been able to fit in. 

There are many people who need to be thanked for the work they have done to make this term run so smoothly. Firstly, our staff who 

have put in a significant amount of work this term to make sure all our teaching programs are running. Many staff put in far more hours 

than what is witnessed between 8:30am and 3pm.  

Our P&C have started off the year with a bang. Somehow Steve Schupp and several others have managed to get 3 or 4 fundraising 

events off the ground and still progressed work on the Senior Nature play. It is always impressive what this small group of dedicated and 

hardworking parents can achieve for our students and the wider Deanmore PS community.  

And finally, to all the students who attend Deanmore PS. They put in the effort to get the most out of their days and demonstrate      

excellence in their work they are doing. Although there are still 3 terms to go and a lot of hard work for them to do, it has been a very 

good start to the year. 

Parent – Teacher interviews – At this point in time we have 450 interviews organised for next Wednesday. This is great as it represents 

90% or more of our families. A lot of work has gone in to making these interviews possible. Mrs Morisey has worked tirelessly to fit   

parents into the schedule. 

Goodbye Mrs Unwin – Unfortunately we have to say good-bye to Mrs Unwin who is returning to England for the rest of the year. Over 

the last 2 years Mrs Unwin has contributed alot to our school and has provided invaluable knowledge, skills and leadership. We wish 

Mrs Unwin and her family, Hadyn, Lilly-Rose and Matt all the very best on their return to England. 

Lastly congratulations to Mrs Narelle Morisey who has been successful in gaining the permanent Deputy Principal position at Deanmore 
PS from a field of 20 applicants. Mrs Morisey has been in the Deputy Principal role in an acting capacity on a few occasions and this is 
great reward for her efforts and dedication. I would like to thank Mr Dias, Ms Carlene Thorpe (Deputy Principal Oberthur PS) and Jodee 
Eaves for their work on the selection panel. Ms Claire Pratley will continue as the classroom teacher in D2 for the remainder of the year. 

I wish everyone a great 2 week break and we will see all the children again on Tuesday 30th April. 

George Craig 

Principal 

 

Contributions and Charges 2019 

Voluntary Contributions are due to be paid. 

When paying into the Deamore Primary School account please write your childs  surname and what you are paying for. 

Our bank account details are: 

Account Name: Deanmore Primary School 

BSB:              306 073 

Account Number: 1006385 

Payments of cash or cheque in envelopes are to be placed in the  blue boxes outside the  office. 
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DEPUTY Principal’s REPORT 

One to One Devices 
 
The school is currently investigating a ‘One-to-One’ device program to possibly begin for Year 4 students in 2020. The purpose is to    
enhance opportunities and experiences for all students in order to further improve their learning outcomes. A number of parent       
information sessions have been held to inform parents of the intended learning benefits for students and to collect feedback from 
those who have attended. 
 
A parent steering committee met last week to analyse feedback that was received in last year’s parent surveys and from the held     
information sessions. Through the valuable discussions, the committee arrived at a consensus to agree to and support a ‘One-to-One’ 
device program for Deanmore Primary School, with iPads being the preferred device.   
 
Whilst the committee consists of parents from different year levels across the school, to help continue to ensure that all decisions 
made are for the best learning needs of all students, the school is seeking more parents to be a part of the committee, especially      
current Year 3 parents. Alternatively, the school would like to hear your thoughts about a ‘One-to-One’ device program. 
 
It would be appreciated if you could please email lisa.sampey@education.wa.edu.au if you would like to be a part of the committee or 
if you have any feedback regarding the program. 
 
NAPLAN Online 
 
The National Assessment Program – Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) assesses skills in reading, writing, conventions of language 
(spelling, grammar and punctuation) and numeracy. This year the tests will be completed online, however Year 3 students will          
complete the writing assessment using the traditional paper version. 
 
Students will have the opportunity to practice completing NAPLAN online during Week 2 of Term 2 – 7 May to 10 May. The proper 
NAPLAN assessments will be administered throughout Week 3 (14 May to 16 May) and on Tuesday, 20 May 2019.  
 
If parents have any questions or concerns, it is important that they either call me on 9341 1610 or email me at 
ralmo.dias@education.wa.edu.au as soon as possible. 
 
Ralmo Dias 
 
Deputy Principal 
 
 
 
ANZAC DAY CEREMONY 

The school will hold its ANZAC Day ceremony on Friday 12th April from 2:20pm (Please note change of time). Community members are 

invited to attend. 

EDU-Dance 

This week students have taken notes home and a Dojo message was posted regarding participation in the EDU-Dance program 

throughout Term 2. Permission slips and payment of $29 is due by Thursday 11th April. EDU-Dance is a fun, energetic style of dance 

which all children have thoroughly enjoyed in previous years. Dance is an important component of The Arts Curriculum and               

participation in this program will be utilised by teachers when reporting in Semester 1’s School report. 

Parent/Carer- Teacher Meetings 

Wednesday 10th April is the Parent/Carer-Teacher Interviews.  
The school will close at 12:40pm and all students are to promptly go home or to an arranged alternative venue or access OSHClub    
facilities.  
Years K-3 will be parents/carers interview only and Years 4-6 will be parents/carers and student interviews.  
Children are not to be left unsupervised during interview times. The supervised school designated areas to drop children off for the 
interview period only and if required, are the Library and ECE Wet area. 
Interviews will run for 7 minutes, please arrive and depart promptly. 
The finalised interview timetables will be posted on Dojo on Friday 5/4/19. No changes or additions will be accepted after that date. 
 
Narelle Morisey 
 
Deputy Principal 
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Merit and Value Awards 

Congratulations! 
 
 
 

    Merit Value 

 

 

 Room  D1 Mitchell Gernon Clara Catalano  

 Room D2 Corey Walker Grace Owen    

 Room  D5 Quinn Harvey Jasmin Devellerez   

 

 

 

         Room    M1 River Taylor Orlando O’Callaghan   

 Room M2 Polly Keall Gus Allen  

 Room  M3 Patrick Inman Matilda Murphy  

 Room  M4 Xavier Ingram Oliver Kuipers  

 Room       M5 Sabian Maretti Ella Rhodes  

 Room  M6 Amara Hough Noah Keegan  

 

 

 

 Room  K1 Amelia Kuipers Leo Johnston  

 Room  K2 Tia Veale Finn Barker    

 Room  K3 Kaleb Hill Charlie Waller   

 Room  K4 Kose Cooper Jessica Coates  

 

 

 

 Room   G1 Dash Harvey Diego Catalano 

 Room  G2 Austin Robbins Alicia Philippson 

 Room       G3 Francie Forster Jett Mitchell 

  

 

   

  

 Science B1 Loralei Nurse 

 

   

    



 



 



 



 



 


